
Antelope Elementary School Community Council Meeting 
Minutes 

November 19, 2015 – 4 pm 
Antelope Elementary School Library 

 
 
Attendance: Cassidy Mellor, Kim Valencia, Liz Hansen, Don Beatty, Tiffany Tuck, April Tobler, Stephanie Prestwich 
Excused: Kathryn Hill, Lori Collingwood 
Absent: Patience Freeman, Trevor Farr, Tawna McKissen   
Visitors: Gaylene Burr 

 
Welcome 
 
Approval of Oct. Minutes:   

Unanimous vote for approval of 10/8/15 minutes 
 
Discuss Council Bylaws:   

Don will scan the examples and we’ll send them out with the minutes for everyone to review and bring 
their ideas back at the next meeting for discussion and review.  

 
Adopt Rules of Order:   

Roberts Rules – simplified version was adopted and unanimously approved with addendum for public 
comment on the agenda with each speaker given 2 mins to address council if needed.   

 
District Training Note:   

Cassidy, Liz and Kathryn attended the district training at NDJH. Several different classes were attended 
to discuss the requirements of CC members, state standards, district implementations and CC 
responsibilities. All training can be found on  http://www.schoollandtrust.org/ . 

 
Status of Current School Improvement Plan 2015-16:   

We have hired several class tutors, whiteboards are purchased and we’re looking into rock samples for 
the 1st grade curriculum. The plan is available, to anyone who would like to review it, on the school 
webpage. http://www.davis.k12.ut.us/domain/1198 

 
Review Performance and Growth Data from last year:   

Don & Tiffany presented the PACE report results. Antelope received a B grade. Our school as come 
from a focus school to receiving an award for accomplished successes.  Our teachers are focused on 
teaching the curriculum and identifying areas needing clarifying instruction and more practice. Gaylene 
Burr has come up with the Parent Power campaign to help recruit more parent involvement in student 
success for tests, curriculum and attendance.  

 
Ideas for Next year’s Plan (Council):  
 Continue with Tutors 
 Kim and Lori will start polling the teachers for needs 
 
Internet Safety (New Council Responsibility – Safe Technology and Digital Citizenship): 
 The district is coming up with a district wide policy and implementation plan to meet these 

requirements.  
 
Other Topics:  
 *Gaylene Burr:  She is running our new Parent Power campaign to help the students be successful by 

giving feedback and tools to parents that can help with their child/parent interactions regarding 

http://www.schoollandtrust.org/
http://www.davis.k12.ut.us/domain/1198


school.  Gaylene is getting information out through the newsletters and fliers.  We had 99% 
attendance at the last SEOPs and our students scores are showing the improvement with teachers 
owning the solutions to teaching the different curriculum and parents being actively engaged in their 
child’s education.   

 
*Meeting in December?  Unanimous that no meeting will be held in December.  

 
Future Agenda Items: 
 
Adjourn: 
 Unanimous vote for adjournment 


